
Dean’s Remarks • May 12, 2023

Dear SPS Community,

April came to a close without any let-up
in the number of exciting activities and
events at NYU SPS.

On April 27-28, 2023, we hosted the
inaugural Metaverse and Cities Summit

in conjunction with the Sharing Cities Alliance and Cornell Tech, with more
than 150 attendees in-person and another 120+ who joined this event virtually
in the metaverse.  

Thank you to Elizabeth Haas for leading the efforts to bring together leading
industry innovators and thinkers, and city representatives, including Matt
Fraser, chief technology officer and head of the office of technology for New
York City. The event featured high-level discussions on the economic and
social opportunity for web3 and metaverse technologies within cities, along
with real-world examples of the use of the technology by municipalities.

Then, this week we held our Capstone Fair to celebrate the hard work of
students from every division here at NYU SPS. This year's Capstone featured
a competition to determine the projects that most embody SPS's innovative
spirit. A preliminary fair with three finalists from each division will yield eight
winning projects, one from each academic unit and Real World. 

Now, it is onto graduation season, and the NYU convocation and
commencement ceremonies are just getting started.

Recently, I had the privilege of attending this season’s first events - NYU
Prison Education Program Convocation at the Wallkill Correctional Facility.
This important program is focused on research to reform and bring light to
issues that inmates and their families face, and some have attended NYU SPS
upon leaving the system.

Next week, our Class of 2023 will be taking the stage for their own
commencement. On Monday, May 15 our NYU SPS Undergraduate
Convocation at the Beacon Theatre will be taking place, while our NYU SPS
Graduate Convocation will be held on Friday, May 19, at the Radio City Music
Hall. In addition, this year’s graduates are invited to participate in the All-
University Commencement for the Class of 2023 at Yankee Stadium on
Wednesday, May 17.

Warmly,

Angie

Follow the Dean!

NYU SPS HIGHLIGHTS

In Case You Missed it…

Congratulations to Donatella Delfino, clinical professor,
Division of Applied Undergraduate Studies, who is a
recipient of the NYU Distinguished Teaching Award for the
2022-2023 academic year. Established in 1987, the
Distinguished Teaching Award highlights New York
University's commitment to teaching excellence and is

given annually to selected outstanding members of the faculty. Recipients are
presented with a research stipend.

Matthew Kwatinetz, clinical assistant professor in the Schack Institute of Real
Estate, is quoted in an article by Commercial Observer about New Jersey
state government workers and the impact their hybrid work schedules have on
Trenton’s businesses.

A team of SPS career coaches and students attended the Wayfarer
Foundation's Reimagining Racial Justice conference in Chicago where they
presented a Solving Wicked Problems with Design Thinking Workshop,
created especially for youth leaders working for social justice. Attendees
learned how to use the design thinking process to identify problems and needs
in their communities and collaborate on prototyping new possible solutions.
Music, crafting, and fun interactive exercises helped set the stage for authentic
sharing, creative ideation and bonding for all who participated in this very
special event.

Dean Angie Kamath participated in The College-to-Jobs Initiative Launch
Webinar hosted by The Project on Workforce at Harvard last week. Colleges
are being called upon to evaluate—and improve—the economic outcomes of
their students, particularly Black, Latinx, and Indigenous students who have
been underserved by the higher education system. It’s time to address a key
question: How can we better align education and work?

Caridad Svich, who teaches creative writing in the Humanities program in
DAUS, has received the 2023 Flora Roberts Award from the Dramatists Guild.
Recently her adapted play, Eva Luna, received the Premio LATA Award (Latin
Alternative Theatre Award), and she is being inducted into the 2023 class of
the College of Fellows of American Theatre, and is now the co-artistic director
of new works at the Lucille Lortel Theatre.

Tisch Center for Hospitality clinical assistant professor Recep Karaburun is
quoted in The Atlantic about the issues with booking hotel rooms online,
including additional fees, changing prices, and bait-and-switch tactics.

Annelise Finegan, academic director of Translation & Interpreting, also serves
as co-chair of the PEN America Translation Committee. PEN America has
published a new report, the Translation Manifesto, a collectively authored
document that will be widely impactful in the specialization of literary
translation and translation more broadly.

Center for Publishing and Applied Liberal Arts clinical assistant professor Raúl
H. Sánchez, and Division of Programs in Business adjunct instructor & head of
the United Nations English Language Programme Dan Bullock were invited to
United Nations "Innovation Day" delivering a session on "Powerful
Presentations across Cultures: Global Communications for the 21st Century" --
to more than 250+ UN staff/colleagues. Alongside key intercultural
communications strategies, the session revealed how to develop an
"international presentation style" in the globalized era, and how to implement
the powerful presentation techniques of today's most successful global
leaders.

Mary Beth Altier, a clinical associate professor in the Center for Global Affairs,
is featured in a new PBS documentary on the evolving symbolism of the
Gadsden Flag. The documentary explores how the "Don't Tread on Me" flag
has been co-opted by a variety of Americans over its long history.

NEW INITIATIVES

The last cohort of NYU SPS Aspire Program students celebrated their program
graduation on Saturday, May 6th. This marks the end of their 2-year
participation and also celebrates their high school graduation from New York
City Public Schools next month. Students started the program as rising Juniors
in Summer 2021 all while being remote and then had a chance as rising
seniors in Summer 2022 to attend in-person programming and live in an NYU
dorm all while taking college readiness courses. Students would also attend
year round programming on Saturdays. Most students have committed to
fantastic colleges and universities with incredible financial aid and scholarship
offers. Most notably, this year the program had three Questbridge Scholarship
winners with full rides to Princeton, Stanford, and Yale! Congratulations to the
SPS Aspire Class of 2023!

STAFF/FACULTY HIGHLIGHTS

Douglas Harrison is the new
associate dean of the Division of
Applied Undergraduate Studies,
having started here May 1. Doug
is a native of the Ozark foothills
of Missouri and completed an
undergraduate degree at the
University of Missouri-St. Louis
and master’s and doctoral
degrees at Washington
University in St. Louis — all in
English and American literature
and culture. Before joining NYU,

Doug was mostly recently a Vice President and Dean of the School of
Cybersecurity and Information Technology at the University of Maryland Global
Campus. Doug began his career at Florida Gulf Coast University, where he
was a faculty member and served two terms as Faculty Senate President and
a member of the Board of Trustees. He has also held faculty and
administrative appointments at James Madison University and Trinity
Washington University. Doug’s early work as a scholar focused on the legacies
of puritan thought and theology in American life, and he has published and
presented widely on the culture of gospel music, including a book on gospel
music with the University of Illinois Press (he was a pianist for a gospel quartet
in his youth, and currently serves as an advisory board member for Emory
University’s Critical Editions of American Music on Race, Religion, and
Culture). Additionally, Doug writes, consults, and presents on academic
integrity, authentic teaching and learning, assessment security, and faculty
performance evaluation in tenure and promotion. His scholarly work has been
recognized with the National Education Association's Award for Excellence in
the Academy and the John W. Kluge Fellowship at the Library of Congress.
Outside of work, Doug likes to run (and listen to audiobooks), cook, and read
spy fiction (Mick Herron’s Slough House novels are a current fixation). He and
his husband, Matt, live in New York with Jarvis the dog - 7 pounds of domestic
tyranny.

EVENT HIGHLIGHTS

45th Annual NYU International Hospitality Industry
Investment Conference
Sunday, June 4 - Tuesday, June 6
New York Marriott Marquis, 1535 Broadway

We sincerely hope you will join us in person at the 45th Annual NYU
International Hospitality Industry Investment Conference. Hosted by the
Jonathan M. Tisch Center of Hospitality, the Conference features general
sessions, and networking events that provide data, analysis, perspectives,
insights, and opportunities. Meet, mingle, and network with the professionals
who drive this stimulating, evolving, and fascinating industry.

NYU Coaching and Technology Summit
Friday, June 16, 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Convene, 117 West 46th Street

We are excited to announce the second annual NYU Coaching & Technology
Summit to take place in-person in the heart of Manhattan on June 16th, 2023!
This exclusive gathering is an opportunity for CHROs, talent executives, and
learning and development leaders to engage with the innovators,
entrepreneurs, and thought leaders at the forefront of providing coaching
enabled human transformation.

NYU NEWS

New York University is a member of a new consortium of academic institutions,
businesses, environmental activist groups, and government and community
organizations known as The New York Climate Exchange, and Mayor Eric
Adams just announced that the group—led by Stony Brook University—was
selected to create a $700M campus on Governors Island to develop innovative
and equitable research-based solutions to combat the global climate crisis.

OPPORTUNITIES TO ENGAGE

Are you following NYU SPS on social media? Find us at @NYUSPS on
Instagram and Twitter.

NYU SPS Replay Podcast:

Presenting to the world the stories of the community here at the NYU
School of Professional Studies. Join us every week for new inspirations
and exciting journeys through stories from our faculty, administration,
alumni, and students. #WeAreSPS

The NYU SPS Replay Podcast is produced by the students of the NYU
SPS Undergraduate and Graduate Student Council, with the support of
the NYU SPS Office of Student Life. You can listen on Apple
Podcasts and Spotify. 

Have you read our NYU Metaverse blog? Check out the newest entries
today. 

Vision 2025
VISION 2025 is our roadmap for how we will educate the workforce of
today and tomorrow. Undergirded by a commitment to innovation,
inclusion, diversity, belonging, equity, and access, VISION 2025 outlines
our dynamic approach to shaping the future of applied professional
education and lifelong learning.

Visit Vision 2025

Dean’s Remarks is produced by the NYU SPS Dean’s Office in collaboration
with the Office of Strategic Marketing and Communications. Please send
comments and ideas for stories with supporting materials
to SPSsocial@nyu.edu.

The editorial team receives many submissions, and it will be difficult to include
all. Please know that we appreciate your suggestions and will accommodate
as many as possible.
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